Brothertown Music Boosters August Meeting: 8/21/19

Meeting called to order at 6:35pm by Kelly Belouin

<u>In attendance:</u> Kelly Belouin, Debbie Salvaggio, Jamie-Lee Broedel, Kim Richmond, Patrick Moshetti, Jessica Lotyczewski, Katie Cavanaugh, Laura Jandreau, Joe Jurczak, Rocco and Bonnie Mae Padula

June meeting minutes approved: first motion by Jamie-Lee Broedel, second by Kim Richmond.

<u>Treasurer's report:</u> Debbie reports a savings balance of \$3,727.87, current checking balance of \$13,694.32, less the payment due to WCS for COSER \$7,392.00 leaving a remaining balance of \$6,302.32.

Cleared checks:

\$166.24 (A&P Master Images-chaperone shirts)

\$459.86 (WCS Music Production- Flower sale)

\$741.00 (WCS- the marching band trailer)

\$75.00 (Kurt Sierson- trip overpayment)

\$92.24 (Walmart -parade supplies)

\$63.03 (Emergency Medical Supply- ice packs, acetaminophen & ibuprofen)

\$1,114.50 (Willson's nursery- Hanging basket, flower & plant sale)

Deposits:

\$1,321.74, \$300., \$426.00 (student trip payments)

\$1,012.00 (chaperone trip payments)

\$370.00 (student & chaperone trip payments)

\$619.80 (BBQ Bottle drive)

\$152.50 (Ice cream Social)

\$52.00 (Ice cream social raffle)

\$16.00 (Flower & Plant sale)

\$216.00 (Chaperone Shirts)

\$250.00 (Dolgeville Violet Festival parade)

\$3,060.00 (MCI reconciliation)

Moola Money report: Kim Richmond reports an end of school year 2018-2019 moola balance of \$8,330.95. Kim tallied moola money remaining from graduating music students that do not have younger siblings to pass funds on to. The total of which is \$2,322.75 which will remain in the general fund.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: Mrs. Lotyczewski would like to extend a big thank you to all that assisted with the music trip to DC.

News from Mr. Moshetti: Mr. Moshetti will hold marching band sign ups on the first day of school. Bob LaFort will measure students for new uniforms on 9/11. The Chef Pierre Pie representative will be at WCS on 9/9 to present samples to students and kick off the fundraiser.

Old Business:

Washington, DC trip- Bonnie completed a survey from MCI about our experience. Some areas that were referred for improvement: More detailed itinerary as chaperones were unsure of gift shop stops, length of time for each exhibit and to increase length of time given for exhibits, gifts shops and to relax. Tour guides had amazing knowledge of DC history & facts. Unfortunately, it was difficult to hear much of this during their presentations. It would be beneficial if the tour guides could provide more guidance to chaperones.

Ice Cream Social- The Ice Cream Social was held on Sunday, June 2nd from 11-2pm in the high school cafeteria. Reimbursement to Debbie for supplies purchased have not yet been tallied. \$152.50 was generated in sales with \$52.00 profit from the 50/50 raffle. Thank you to all that volunteered!

Syracuse High School Theatre Awards- The awards were held on Sunday, June 2nd at 6pm. Fiddler on the Roof was nominated for Best Overall, Small Schools.

Although Fiddler did not win, all in attendance had a wonderful evening. If all categories were divided by school size, it would provide smaller schools opportunities for more nominations.

New Business-

Nomination and election of Secretary & Treasurer- Katie Cavanaugh accepted the nomination of Treasurer. All were in favor. Thank you for your commitment Katie! The position of Secretary remains open. Jamie-Lee will prepare a flyer for open house that will highlight the parent meeting to discuss upcoming music trips, open secretary position and encourage new parents to join boosters to continue to support the music program. Nominations for Secretary will be heard at the September meeting.

Swing Choir auditions on 9/7 from 1-3pm- Mrs. Lotyczewski has posted the Google classroom code for students to sign up. The audition music and choreography can also be found on Google classroom to help students prepare.

Fall Fundraisers- The Chef Pierre Pie sale begin on 9/9. Kelly shared that Willson's nursery will no longer operate wholesale business which will affect our fundraising. Willson's indicated they could supply our Mum sale this year. The boosters would like to have the Mum sale run concurrently with the Pie sale. Kelly will reach out to Kristen Willson to confirm. Kelly has also reached out to various greenhouses to see if any would work with us on future fundraisers.

Since Waterville will host the Elementary All county in March 2020, it was suggested to move the Pancake breakfast up to the fall. We discussed holding the breakfast on 11/2. The date will be confirmed at the September meeting.

Car Wash, 9/7 from 9am- noon- Mrs. Lotyczewski has supplies for the car wash. Mr. Moshetti said we need more sponges to wash cars. All proceeds will fund this year's booster scholarship awarded to a graduating student pursuing a music curriculum.

Drama Club- "Game of Tiaras", directed by Michele Perrault, will debut on 9/27 with another performance on 9/28. Jamie-Lee is creating the program and will include dates of upcoming music booster events.

Open Floor:

Next meeting will be at the Car Wash on Saturday, 9/7 at 9am

Meeting adjourned at 8:28pm.

1st motion Kelly Belouin

2nd motion Laura Jandreau

Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary